OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
June 10t 2024

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events.

For May the district hydraulically cleaned 32,930 feet of line, and raised 13
manholes

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2024 calendar year...i.e., < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades as scheduled, the seal coat
on the new primary Clarifier has been reapplied and is awaiting testing. The
new gear drives for the sludge transfer pumps have been ordered and are
awaiting shipping.

e New company Employee Identification Badges were created and issued to
all permanent staff members and will be valid until the end of the year, a
new ID will be issued to each employee yearly.

e At the direction of the board, Management has instructed WEBB and
Associates to prepare an engineering report for the erosion at the Seeley
Creek Treatment plant hillside directly adjacent to the plant driveway, front
gate, and headworks.

e Operations Staff is continuing moving forward with the landscaping and
erosion control at Huston Creek. Last week they prepared the soil and
replaced the sprinkler piping and valves on the former lawn area. They have
also reseeded this area and are watering it each night in hopes of a prompt
resurgence of our lawn.



